
Port land General Electric Company 
121 SW Salmon Street • Portland, Oregon 97204 
PortlandGenernl.com 

April 9, 2019 

Via email: PUC.Filingcenter@state.or.us 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
201 High St. SE, Suite 100 
P. 0 . Box 1088 
Salem, OR 97308-1088 

RE: UM 1953 -PGE's Proposal for Phase II Schedule 

As directed by Commission Order No. 19-075 in Docket No. UM 1953, PGE submits this proposed 
Phase II procedural schedule for the consideration of parties. 

In Phase II, PGE will revisit the applicability of the nine conditions originally outlined in Orders 
No 15-405 and 16-251 in the current environment, including the interaction between the Green 
Tariff and Oregon's Direct Access program. Phase II may also address the long-term credit 
calculation mechanism and whether incremental credits should be allowed in either a floating or 
fixed credit scenario. 

PGE is targeting a Commission order date in January 2020 so that the next Green Tariff offering 
may be available to customers in early 2020. PGE is sensitive to the frustration and inconvenience 
customers may experience if enrolling customers quickly fill the 100 MW participation cap and 
others are not able to participate in the first PGE Green Tariff offering. Therefore, to the extent 
possible, PGE aims to expedite the availability of its next offering. This timing would also enable 
PGE customers to take advantage of the enhanced economics of wind and solar projects qualifying 
for the Production Tax Credits and Incentive Tax Credits, before those credits are phased out. 

PGE's proposed Schedule is as follows : 

06/14/2019 
07/26/2019 
09/06/2019 
10/04/2019 
10/25/2019 
11/15/2019 
12/06/2019 
01 /10/2020 

PGE Testimony 
Staff and Intervenor Testimony 
All Party Cross Answering 
PGE Closing Testimony 
Hearing 
Legal Brief 1 
Legal Brief 2 
Target Order 
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Should you have any questions or comments regarding this filing, please contact Alison Lucas at 
(503) 464-7028. 

Please direct all formal correspondence and requests to the following email address: 
pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com 

Sincerely, 

Karla Wenzel 
Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 


